


`	St Juliot Parish Council

Minutes of a meeting held on Thursday 26th April 2018 at Otterham & St Juliot Hall, Marshgate. 

Present:  Chairman Cllr Elson, Cllrs Langley, Mason, Penny and Trevennor, and the clerk Mrs Wendy Trevennor.

18/009      No apologies or changes of interest were received.

18/010      The Minutes of the last meeting, held on 15th March 2018, were signed as a true record by the Chairman. The members noted that the clerk now includes the exact wording registered on the Cornwall planning website for each planning application discussed, for ease of reference. 

18/011	General matters relating to planning. One enforcement notice had been brought to the members’ attention, concerning a signboard for the Crafty Otters Café and alleged to be too close to the A39. 
The members discussed extending proper invitations to planning applicants to attend meetings, as it was felt they might otherwise mot be aware of the date of meetings.  The clerk will look into the rules around the public attending meetings and whether they would be present for all discussion, decisions etc.

18/012	Finance.    
a) Audit.  The members examined the AGAR and Exemption Certificate and discussed.  The Chairman then proposed that the clerk send in the Exemption Certificate as it was felt that the £200 fee for the Limited Assurance Review was not the best use of residents’ money and the council was very eligible for exemption. Cllr Trevennor seconded this and it was agreed nem con.
b) The clerk then presented the Final Cashbook Spreadsheet for 31st March 2018. Cllr Penny proposed adoption of the accounts, seconded by Cllr Langley and agreed by all. 
c) The Clerk presented a first cashbook spreadsheet for 2018/19.
d) Authorisation of payments due to date.  The following cheques were issued: chq no. 100365, £175.27 for membership of CALC; chq no. 100366 for £86.50 to the clerk for hours worked.

18/013	Date for Annual Meeting. Thursday 17th May 2018 at 7.30pm; the clerk to book the hall.

18/014	The Triangle Green. Cllr Mason reported that parking on this greensward has continued to be a problem.  She will approach Sam Breyley the fencing contractor and ask him to discuss the fencing with Cllr Langley. There are the concrete ends of a public bench on the site, and Mr Breyley could be asked to quote for restoring this as well.

18/015      Correspondence included information on GDPR and the NALC advice about expenditure for 2018/19. After some discussion Cllr Elson proposed that the clerk be nominated the Data Protection Officer, which was seconded by Cllr Penny and agreed.

18/016	Reports.  Cllr Langley reported that the hall affairs continued to thrive.  Cllr Penny reported that the Four Parishes Magazine now has its own email address: 4parishesnews@gmail.com.

[bookmark: _GoBack]18/017	Notice of Parish events, etc.  No notices were received.

There being no more business, the meeting closed at 8.45pm.
 


Signed ……………………………………………………………………………….

Date…………………………………………………………………………………..




